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MINUTES OF THE PRE-BIDDING CONFERENCE  
SUPPLY, DELIVERY AND INSTALLATION OF VARIOUS OFFICE EQUIPMENT FOR THE 

UNIVERSITY– EARLY PROCUREMENT 
 
Present were: 
 

Almira G. Magcawas - Chair, BAC for Goods and Consulting Services 
Bettina Joyce P. Ilagan - Vice Chair 
Edwina O. Roderos  - Member 
Sharon M. Isip  - Member 
Willie C. Buclatin - Member  
Roderick M. Rupido - Member  
Emeline C. Guevarra  - TWG Chair, Computer and Office Equipment 
Dindo C. Marges  - TWG Member, Computer and Office Equipment 
Anzley R. Crusis  - TWG Member, Computer and Office Equipment 
Michael T. Costa  - TWG Chair, Electronics and Communication Engineering  

(ECE) Equipment 
Edwin R. Arboleda  - TWG Member, Electronics and Communication Engineering  

(ECE) Equipment 
Arturo C. Eraña  - TWG Member, Airconditioning, Transport Equipment  

and Other Machineries 
Emerson C. Lascano  - TWG Member, Airconditioning, Transport Equipment  

and Other Machineries 
Jess Cruz II  - Andsons Educational Resources  
Kelvin Paul T. Fedeline - EMJ Corp Asia Inc  
Adrian Pol D. Lacambata- Sonkkens Equipment Trading 
Selah D. Alabata - Pinnacle Sphere Enterprises 
Abegail Malong  - Lightnet Connect Systems Corp. 
Rafael Sabandal - Lightnet Connect Systems Corp. 
Preciosa G.Eraña - End-User, Procurement 
Roselyn M. Maranan  - Chair, BAC Secretariat 
Al Eugene L. Torres - Member, BAC Secretariat 
Alma Veronica Ramos - Member, BAC Secretariat 
Shirley G. Aldea  - Member, Secretariat 

 
 

The face-to-face pre-bidding conference for the SUPPLY, DELIVERY AND INSTALLATION 
OF VARIOUS OFFICE EQUIPMENT FOR THE UNIVERSITY– Early Procurement held at Lasap 
Hall, Cavite State University, Indang, Cavite on November 12, 2024, was called to order at 2:30 
p.m. and was presided over by the BAC Chair, Dr. Almira G. Magcawas. 

 
The Chair introduced the BAC Members, members of the Technical Working Group, 

members of the BAC Secretariat, and the End-User. The Chair also acknowledged the presence of 
representatives from the five (5) prospective bidders. No COA and/or private sector representatives 
attended the meeting. 
 





 


